
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 15, 2022 
 
 
To customers, families, staff and employees of Advanced Programs, Inc. 
 
It is with sincere sorrow and deep regret that I announce to you the passing of our friend, 
President and CEO of API, Steve Rice.  Steve has led the company since 1992 and during that 
time, the company has grown exponentially and has been matched by an increase in 
personnel.  With a focus on both quality and innovation, the company’s product line has 
grown to encompass multiple secure technologies – from TEMPEST to NTSWG phone 
products and beyond.  The one constant during all of these years has always been and 
continues to be our focus on the customer.   For without them, we are nothing. 
 
Moving forward I have appointed Mark Figley, our Chief Financial Officer to the office of 
Interim CEO.  Mark will continue Steve’s focus on quality, innovation and service as we 
move forward during this difficult time.  Our continued attention to detail and all that goes 
with it on a daily basis will be the best way to honor Steve and his legacy.      
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Robert Israel 
Chairman of the Board of Directors 
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